
 

 

 

August 13th, 2025  
 
 

RE:  2025 Watermain Relining – 28 Street East (2-3 Avenue) - UPDATE  
 

The City of Prince Albert Public Works Department would like to provide an update to advise 
businesses, schools and residents of the remaining work scheduled for 28th Street East (2-3 
Avenue) to complete the ongoing Capital Utility Project. 
 
Project Update: 
 
➔ Approximately 168 meters of the existing 150mm diameter Cast Iron Watermain 

(1973) has been relined with a structural liner. This pipe segment is highlighted in Blue. 
 
Remaining Work: 
 
Now that the watermain relining has been completed, the Water & Sewer Division will be 
mobilizing to site to connect the relined watermain into the existing watermain. While they are 
on site, they will also be replacing a fire hydrant (Outlined in Red) and ensuring that all water 
service connections are in proper condition to restore water distribution. Following this work, 
any excavations will be backfilled and fully re-opened to traffic. This work is anticipated to take 
up to 6 days to complete (weather pending). 
 
Start Date: Monday, August 18th 
End Date: Saturday, August 23rd 
 
Traffic Control: Beginning on August 18th, 28th Street East will be closed between 2nd and 3rd 
Avenue. This section is outlined in Blue. This road segment is anticipated to remain closed 
until August 23rd. During this time traffic will be detoured onto 2nd and/or 3rd Avenue East. 
 
As early as August 20th, the Water and Sewer crew will proceed into the intersection of 3rd 
Avenue East to tie the relined pipe segment into the existing watermain (Outlined in Green). 
This work will take up to 3 days to complete, and is anticipated to be finalized by Saturday, 
August 23rd. During this time traffic will be detoured onto 2nd and/or 4th Avenue East. The 300 
block of 28th Street East will be available to local traffic only. 
 
Asphalt milling, paving and concrete repairs will take place in September. An additional notice 
will be provided to residents prior to this work taking place. 
 
Water Service: Above ground water will continue to be provided to impacted residents and 
businesses until permanent water distribution is restored. 
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Landscaping: If your landscaping is impacted during this project, your property will be added 
to the boulevard list to be scheduled for prompt restoration. 
 
Waste Collection: Back lane waste collection will continue as scheduled. 
 
A follow-up letter will be provided prior to paving and concrete repairs taking place on this 
block. For a list of projects identified for paving and utility replacements, please visit 
https://www.citypa.ca/en/parking-streets-and-transportation/capital-projects.aspx. 
 
If you require further information with respect to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
Public Works at (306) 953-4884. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Evan Hastings, B.Sc., C.E., EIT  
Capital Projects Manager 
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